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SUPPORTING PEOPLE PROVIDER UPDATE
THURSDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2009
CHOPPINGTON SOCIAL WELFARE CENTRE

ATTENDANCE & APOLOGIES – see last page

Marshall Sisterson, Team Manager, (Supporting People), welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that this event would be an update for providers.
1. Swine flu

Rob Willers, Operations Manager for Northumberland Care Trust gave an update.
Unlike seasonal flu which occurs yearly a flu pandemics occur approximately every 30 years.  It can occur at any time of year and there is no natural resistance.  It is expected that swine flu will be sustained over the winter but without the predicted peak of cases.  The “Catch it, bin it, kill it” advert is still good advice and the current thermometer advert shows how to obtain relevant help for those who are feeling unwell.
Business continuity plans will help providers cope with providing their service if a number of their staff are off sick.  
If a service user has swine flu their Care Manager should be informed or the Intake Team if more help is needed.  The Health Protection Agency should also be informed if the service user lives in a confined environment.  

If staff have swine flu they should stay at home until the primary symptoms have gone.  They should attend work if a family member has swine flu.
A vaccination programme has already started for seasonal and swine flu, priority groups will be targeted first.  It is expected that this will half the number of cases and reduce the number of hospital admissions.  The usual clinical checks and tests have been carried out on the swine flu vaccine.
Contacts - 
swine flu information line – 0800 151 3513



Health Protection Agency – www.hpa.org.uk


Rob Willers – 01670 394400
2. Personalisation and Personal Budgets
David Minto and Jane Glendinning of Northumberland Care Trust Transformation Team gave an update.

Putting People First has been introduced by the government and will put people in control of their own support needs.  Pilots have been carried out and Northumberland Care Trust will put a system in place which is best for their area and clients.  

People are living longer and more people will need support and with more complex needs.  As there has been no increase in funding the funds must be used more efficiently.  Work must be done with local services to ensure more access is available to the community environment.  
There is a commitment to the transformation of adult social care through personalisation and early intervention.  There are four main areas for this –
· Access to universal services

· Prevention and early intervention

· Choice and control for service users

· Social capital, (working within local community to provide support through time bartering)

Personal budgets have been introduced to put clients in control of their own budget and use the money more efficiently and appropriately for their needs.  As this involves public money systems will be put in place to support service users to the level needed by them.
The new system will provide improved outcomes for clients with a flexible & tailored support service.  Clients will be able to choose their support needs and provider and will be helped to live in their own home for longer.  Staff will be able to spend more time with clients on support planning, advocacy and safeguarding.

The personalisation team is now in post, a range of groups have been set up and information events have been held.  From 30 November 2009 new service users will be offered a personal budget, from 2010 this will be offered to existing service users at their reviews to see if this can improve their support. 
This will have an effect on Supporting People providers but no guidance has been received yet from CLG.

For further information contact David Minto on 01670 394417 or david.minto@nct.nhs.uk 

3. Transformation and the preventative agenda

Geoff Matthews, Policy Officer, Northumberland Care Trust.
GM gave an overview of the Transformation and Preventative Agenda including 

· Preventative approach to health and well being

· Extra Care Strategy

· Telecare and telehealth

Prevention and transformation are a key part of the transformation of adult social care, consultation will consider preventative approaches for the policy to be determined.  Partnerships for Older People Projects, (POPP), have considered evidence and good practice which could lead to reduced emergency bed use, hospital avoidance, reduced demand for long term care and improved quality of life.  The Northumberland prevention strategy is likely to include referral to community based services, support to strengthen communities, low level support and rehabilitation. 
The Extra Care Strategy will support older people to live in their own homes for longer including Lifetime Homes and Lifetime neighbourhoods.  The strategy will need to cover priorities and delivery options, the definition of extra care and appraisal of buildings.
Telecare and telehealth will be considered to compliment existing services, the current service’s viability will be reviewed and the expansion and improvements of the service.
Providers views would be welcomed.

4. Quality assessment framework

MS informed providers that the new reviews started in October 2009 and some issues have been identified.  Supporting People will be asking for hard copy portfolios rather than electronically as this is easier for cross checking documentation.  Supporting People will give providers a list of the documents needed, (a list of these can be found on the website).
Providers will need to reach level C, workshops are ongoing to discuss levels B and A.

5. Service user consultation

The Service User Interest Group is going well and numbers are growing.  They would like 2 service user representatives to attend the next provider forum, if providers have any comments or objectives could they please contact Supporting People.

The service user forums have been changed and now Supporting People staff and service user reps will visit provider’s premises and accommodation for discussions with service users.  CRB checks are being carried out and training will be provided for those service user reps involved.  Existing meetings and coffee mornings could be used.
Service users have also been involved in the tendering process for a domestic violence scheme.

The next newsletter will be out soon, when received can providers please distribute it to their service users.

6. AOB

MS explained that there had been problems with the payment schedules due to the postal strike.

Blyth Star Enterprises have put in a bid for a grant from the People’s Millions for a gardening service.  This will be on TV on Monday 23 November 2009 and votes will be welcomed.

7. Date of next meeting

The following dates have been arranged –

Thursday 11 February 2010

Tuesday 11 May 2010

Tuesday 10 August 2010

All sessions are 9.30 am – 12.30 pm at Choppington Social Welfare Centre.

ATTENDEES

	Steve Bell
	Anchor Trust

	Julie Embleton
	Azure

	Christine Moran
	Barnardo’s

	Daniel Bray
	Cheviot Housing Association Limited

	Lana Mash
	Flexible Support Options 

	Eva Newman
	Gallery Youth Project

	Gail Mustoe
	Helping Hands Community Care

	Jimmy Peggie
	Home Group

	Alison Urquhart
	Milecastle Housing Ltd

	Colin Hutchinson
	NECA

	Ellen Vick
	New Prospects

	Sarah Maddison
	Norcare

	Lorraine Dryden
	Northumberland County Blind Association

	Diane Chambers
	Northumberland County Council

	Denise Hall
	Places for People

	Mike Casey
	Richmond Fellowship


APOLOGIES

	Lyna McWillliam
	Abbeyfield Society (Bamburgh)

	Nancy Sandwith
	Abbeyfield Society (Berwick)

	Sharon Dunbar
	Barnardo’s

	Derek Bell
	Berwick Borough Housing

	Simon Landels
	Berwick Youth Project

	Cheryl Whitelock
	NECA

	Margaret Bland
	Northumberland Home Improvement Agency

	Eileen Tulip
	Places for People

	Carole Hall
	Richmond Fellowship

	Marie Johnson
	St Cuthbert’s Care

	Nic Gilbert
	St Cuthberts Care

	Janice Bell
	St Cuthbert's Care

	Kathleen Alderson
	St Cuthbert's Care

	Andrew Sanders
	StopGap

	Lynn Whitehead
	Turning Point

	Deb Heron
	YMCA


